
New Editor Sought for Race and Justice: An International Journal 

The American Society of Criminology’s Division on People of Color and Crime (DPCC) invites 

applications for the position of editor of Race and Justice: An International Journal, the 

Division’s official journal. 

The journal is published by SAGE Publications and uses an on-line, electronic submission 

process. The new editor will be responsible for administering this process and publishing four 

issues a year. The editor will serve a three-year term, with the possibility of renewal for a second 

three-year term, to be negotiated with the DPCC Executive Board. The editor should be a 

member of the DPCC upon appointment, and for the duration of the term as editor. 

It is anticipated that the incoming editor will have sole responsibility for production of the 

January 2024 issue. The current editor, Dr. Jacinta Gau, will support the new editor in a 

transition period as needed. The editor is responsible for the timely output of the journal, 

including the solicitation of manuscripts, supervision of a rigorous peer review process, and the 

final selection of articles for publication. In addition, the editor may solicit and publish reviews 

of books about race, ethnicity, and justice. Duties also include implementing the journal’s 

editorial policies, maintaining high professional standards for published content, and ensuring 

the integrity of the journal. The editor must also work with the Division Chair to maintain an up-

to-date list of DPCC membership to ensure that members receive access to the journal. 

The editor’s supporting institution might provide office space, file storage, equipment, at least 

one graduate assistant to serve as managing editor, and release time for the editor. The DPCC 

provides an annual stipend of $4,000 for the editor, and $1,000 for the managing editor. 

Interested applicants may contact the current editor, Dr. Jacinta Gau, jacinta.gau@ucf.edu for 

additional information regarding the logistics or operational details of editing and producing the 

journal. Applicants should submit a statement of editorial philosophy, a CV, and assurances of 

institutional support to the Race and Justice Journal Editor Search Committee Chair, Dr. Shaun 

Gabbidon, slg13@psu.edu. Interested applicants may contact Dr. Gabbidon prior to submitting 

the application. 

Please submit applications no later than June 16th, 2023. Applicants will be notified of the 

outcome by early August 2023. 
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